


 Incorrect Information at Wednesday 3-29-23 PTC Meeting re Ellsworth Place 

 March 31, 2023 

 Dear Planning and Transportation Commissioners and Director Lait: 

 I believe incorrect information was presented at your Wednesday, March 29, 2023, PTC meeting 
 about the protected oak tree removed from “700”/702 Ellsworth Place on October 8, 2018. 
 At 26:05 minutes into the meeting is this exchange, 
 (see  https://www.youtube.com/live/FsroM7xGmcE?feature=share&t=1565  ): 

 Bryna Chang  :  "There was also a question about a tree." 

 Jonathan Lait  :  "Um, yeah, I think the tree is a prior comment unless I'm mistaken I think 
 that was something a concern about a tree that was cut down uh, last year or sometime 
 before, and um, then, I believe uh, that staff analysis on that uh, the conclusion was that 
 the tree itself was not a protected tree, uh, at the time that it was cut down because it 
 was during, it was before the last, uh, under the last set of regulations that apply to 
 protected trees." 

 Bryna Chang  :  "Thank You. Super Helpful." 

 According to both Canopy’s Treeplotter Inventory records and also the private survey of the 
 apartment complex from June 2017, the oak tree removed from “700”/702 Ellsworth  was 
 protected by our then-operant tree ordinance, which can be read online from the recorded staff 
 report of June 6, 2022: 
 https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/files/assets/public/public-works/tree-section/june-6-2022-tree-ordi 
 nance-staff-report.pdf 

 8.10.020 Definitions  . (j) "Protected” tree means: 
 (1)  Any tree of the species  Quercus agrifolia  (Coast Live Oak) or  Quercus lobata 

 (Valley Oak) which is eleven and one-half inches in diameter (thirty-six inches in 
 circumference) or more when measured four and one-half feet (fifty-four inches) 
 above natural grade  ; 

 The tree removed was a Valley Oak (  Quercus lobata  ) with a diameter of 17 inches at the 
 standard height of 4½ feet per Canopy’s inventory of trees in Palo Alto. For their specific record 
 on that tree, numbered 46646 in their inventory, please see the included photo below. 

 The previous owner of the “700”/702 Ellsworth Place parking lot parcel, which contained the tree 
 as a part of its landscape design, recently provided the City with a survey that was 
 commissioned back in June 2017 and shows the same tree with a "mean breast height" or MBH 
 of 15".  The relevant portion of that survey is also below. 



 In light of these two independent sources, which both demonstrate that the removed tree was of 
 a protected size, being greater than the requirement of 11.5” diameter at MBH, and also that the 
 Canopy survey shows that it was a protected species of  Quercus lobata  (Valley Oak), which was 
 protected under our tree laws of October 2018. I ask that the City reevaluate its claim that the 
 tree was  not  protected and provide the Planning and  Transportation Commission and the public 
 with an update. 

 Furthermore, I ask that the City provide information on the permit application and permit 
 issuance authorizing the oak tree’s removal. Per public record requests, no such documents 
 exist so it is unclear how the City determined that the tree was not protected. 

 The tree removal not only appears to have violated our City’s tree ordinance of 2018, but it also 
 violates a separate landscape plan required by the use-permit issued by the City in 1967 for the 
 properties at 2901-2905 Middlefield Road and 701-702 Ellsworth Place. This permit clearly 
 states,  "All plants shall be true-to-name, first-class nursery stock and shall be 
 permanently maintained and replaced as necessary. ...".  I’ve included the entire permit 
 below. Not only did removing the protected Valley Oak violate this use-permit, but so did the 
 removal of approximately six other full-grown trees that existed at the “700”/702 Ellsworth Place 
 parking lot parcel, none of which have been replaced. The destruction of all these trees is clear 
 in these before/after pictures: 

 (Photo below is from Google Maps, Nov 2017; it shows the placement of the 6 trees which were 
 later removed on Oct 8, 2018) 



 (Photo below is from Google Maps, Feb 2022, after the removal of the 6 trees) 

 (Photo below was taken by an Ellsworth Place Neighbor on Feb 5, 2023) 

 As far as the residents of Ellsworth Place are aware, the City of Palo Alto is fully aware of this 
 1967 use-permit and was also informed of the tree and landscape removals at the “700”/702 



 Ellsworth Place parking lot back on October 8, 2018, but has made no effort to enforce this 
 use-permit. 

 I very much want to thank the Commission for asking about the tree problem at the “700”/702 
 Ellsworth Place parking lot. Trees are vital to our city and to our greater world, as is compliance 
 with our laws and permits. We hope the City will correct its misstatements and provide accurate 
 information about this situation soon. 

 Sincerely, 

 Gala Beykin 

 PHOTOS BELOW  : 
 • The "700 Ellsworth Place" tree was recorded by Canopy before it was cut down as  Tree 46646 
 in their Treeplotter Inventory, as a Quercus Lobata, a.k.a. Valley Oak, with a DSH of 17. 
 (DSH stands for "diameter of a tree at standard height. Standard height is measured as 4.5 feet 
 or 54 inches up the trunk of the tree from the ground.) 
 It was cut down on October 8, 2018 



 • The private survey done of the apartments in June 2017, which the City of Palo Alto has 
 access to, also records the tree with a "mean breast height" or MBH of 15", shown highlighted in 
 yellow below. This is far larger than the minimum requirement of an MBH of 11.5" diameter, as 
 outlined in the Tree Ordinance book of 2001. 

 • Here is a photo of a crew cutting down all six of the large trees on the "700/702 Ellsworth 
 Place" parking lot parcel on October 8, 2018. They started with the two Oak trees, one of which 
 was the protected Valley Oak tree 46646 on Canopy's Treeplotter Inventory. 



 • Additionally, the landscape plan was integral to getting the use permit for allowing the 
 Sutter-Arms apartments to be built at what is now addressed as 2901 Middlefield Road. This 
 permit clearly states,  "All plants shall be true-to-name, first-class nursery stock and shall 
 be permanently maintained and replaced as necessary. ...".  This would indicate that all of 
 the trees that were removed on October 8, 2018, are to be replaced per the permits allowing the 
 Sutter Arms apartments to exist. Replacing the trees would correct the blight left behind by the 
 clearing of six trees and additional vegetation on their parking lot, a.k.a. 700 or 702 Ellsworth 
 Place. 





Gala Beykin







From: Shambayati, Alice
To: French, Amy; Planning Commission
Subject: Owner"s Request for Update on 2147-2149 Yale St
Date: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 12:15:26 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Good afternoon, Amy and PTC Commission,
 
The City Clerk’s Office received a call from Firth Griffith, who is requesting an update on Item #2
from the February 22, 2023 PTC meeting: “2147 Yale: Preliminary Parcel Map with Exceptions to
Subdivide Existing Parcel into Substandard Lots” regarding a consent vs action decision. Are there
any updates to be given to him at this time? His phone number is 650-391-4974. I can also call him
with an update, though I am not familiar with this matter.
 
Thank you,
 

Alice Shambayati
Administrative Associate III
Office of the City Clerk
P: 650.329.2363 | E: Alice.Shambayati@CityofPaloAlto.org
www.cityofpaloalto.org
 

 
 





Alice Shambayati

Administrative Associate III

Office of the City Clerk

P: 650.329.2363 | E: Alice.Shambayati@CityofPaloAlto.org

www.cityofpaloalto.org

 

 

 

-- 
Doria Summa



From: Aram James
To: Council  City; citycouncil@mountainview.gov; Shikada  Ed; Josh Becker; Stump  Molly; Lait  Jonathan; Planning Commission; Sean Allen; Jethroe Moore
Subject: LifeMoves Mountain View aims to house people in just three months. Experts say that its model doesn"t work | News | Palo Alto Online |
Date: Thursday, April 6, 2023 10:57:02 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization  Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking on links
________________________________

https://www paloaltoonline com/news/2023/03/30/life-moves-mountain-view-aims-to-house-people-in-just-three-months-experts-say-that-its-model-doesnt-
work?utm_source=express-2023-04-
06&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=express&utm_source=Embarcadero+Mailing+List+%28including+SLJ+Members%29&utm_campaign=a2057da414-
EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2023_04_06_05_00&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_ba1b002ad7-a2057da414-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D

Sent from my iPhone





From: Howard, Adam
Subject: May Fete Parade
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 9:50:26 AM
Attachments: image001.png
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Good Morning Palo Alto Dignitaries,
We are excited to announce that the May Fete Children’s Parade will return on Saturday, May

6th for its 99th year!
 
This year’s theme, “Empowering Wellness through Community” honors and pays tribute to all
the people and activities in Palo Alto that positively impact our physical and mental health.
This year’s parade will showcase the many talented youth groups in Palo Alto and everything
the community has come to love about the May Fete: floats, pets, classic cars and the
wonderful May Fete Fair, sponsored by Kiwanis of Palo Alto. The celebration will also see the
return of a month-long Palo Alto Puzzle Hunt that the whole family can enjoy.
 
As a Palo Alto Dignitary, we would like to welcome you to walk in the parade to help celebrate
our youth and to celebrate your great work in the community. The Parade will start at 10am at
the corner of University Avenue and Emerson St. If you would like to join us, we ask that you
check in at that location by 9:30am.
 

If you plan to participate in the parade, please RSVP to me by Friday April 28th at
adam.howard@cityofpaloalto.org.
 
We are excited to see you at this year’s parade and please let me know if you have any
questions.
 
Thank you
 
 
 

Adam Howard
Sr. Community Services Manager, Recreation
City of Palo Alto
Phone: 650-329-2192
E-mail: adam.howard@cityofpaloalto.org
www.cityofpaloalto.org
 
 



 

              
Please think of the environment before printing this email – Thank you!
 
 

 



From: Aram James
To: Lydia Kou; Burt, Patrick; ; Greer Stone; Lauing, Ed; Planning Commission; Greg

Tanaka; Veenker, Vicki; Julie Lythcott-Haims; Julie Lythcott-Haims; Shikada, Ed; Larry Stone; Rebecca Eisenberg;
Josh Becker; Lait, Jonathan; Dave Price; Emily Mibach; Braden Cartwright

Subject: newsom-seeks-to-punish-california-city-for-refusing-to-adhere-to-housing-laws/amp/
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 4:39:58 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

Hi Mayor Kou:
Builder’s remedy is here! How much more punishment is the Palo Alto City Council and the planning commission
going to inflict on the citizens and community members of Palo Alto by delaying our housing element endlessly?
aram

https://thehill.com/homenews/state-watch/3943972-newsom-seeks-to-punish-california-city-for-refusing-to-adhere-
to-housing-laws/amp/

Sent from my iPhone



From: Aram James
To: Stump, Molly; Julie Lythcott-Haims; Veenker, Vicki; Greg Tanaka; Patricia.Guerrero@jud.ca.gov; Burt, Patrick;

Council, City; Shikada, Ed; Planning Commission; citycouncil@mountainview.gov; GRP-City Council; Lydia Kou;
Josh Becker; Human Relations Commission

Subject: Latest cal appellate decision on the need for compliance with the housing element 30 page must read
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 11:22:46 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

Martinez v City of Clovis cite as 2023 DJDAR 3000-approx 30 page read

Sent from my iPhone









Roberta Ahlquist
Co-chair of PA Senior Low-Income House Committee

-- 
Doria Summa





Sincerely,
Roberta Ahlquist
Co-chair of PA Senior Low-Income House Committee





 I go to the Avenidas Senior Center nearly daily. It is like a ghost center. 
Avenidas has at least four empty medium sized  rooms for La Comida, four
empty rooms nearly every day. They pay $1/year rent to PA. They need to step
up and bring La Comida back to the Senior Center asap. Folks now stand in
long lines at the First Methodist Church. They must leave. There is not any
place to  go to share  a meal, socialize, but they pick up a tray, and then go
home. No place to socialize, to share ideas, make friends, etc.
AVENIDAS Senior Center on Bryant NEEDS TO SERVE THE SENIOR
COMMUNITY BETTER!  They are hardly serving the middle class of Palo
Alto, and not serving working class folks or others who want to share a lunch
with others for a small donation.
Check it out for yourselves. Go there and see how vacant it is. We can do
better. 
THEY CAN DO BETTER!  Staff is pretty well paid. Let's serve seniors, ALL
seniors.
Sincerely,
Roberta Ahlquist
Co-chair of PA Senior Low-Income House Committee





Well stated.
Stevenson House will miss La Comida, but it's on the south border of Palo
Alto, and access is limited. We need a more central location - and Avenidas
needs the lunch program to attract Seniors to come to the Center and see
its programs.
You're right, our Senior Center is way underused - look at Mountain View,
or Sunnyvale; alive and vibrant!
Avenidas ejected La Comida at their peril. Now see the loss!
Joyce Beattie
resident at Stevenson House

On Wed, Apr 12, 2023 at 4:01 PM Aram James < > wrote:

Hi Roberta, 
Thanks for your thoughtful and detailed description of the current condition and status of the
Avenidas Senior Center.
Given your description it seems like bringing back La Comida to the senior center-to serve
seniors meals and to facilitate a place where seniors can socialize over a meal- is a no
brainer. Maybe you could invite the city manager and a few council members to accompany
you on a tour of ASC.

Best,

aram

On Apr 12, 2023, at 1:33 PM, Roberta Ahlquist <
wrote:

 I go to the Avenidas Senior Center nearly daily. It is like a ghost center. 
Avenidas has at least four empty medium sized  rooms for La Comida, four
empty rooms nearly every day. They pay $1/year rent to PA. They need to step
up and bring La Comida back to the Senior Center asap. Folks now stand in
long lines at the First Methodist Church. They must leave. There is not any
place to  go to share  a meal, socialize, but they pick up a tray, and then go
home. No place to socialize, to share ideas, make friends, etc.
AVENIDAS Senior Center on Bryant NEEDS TO SERVE THE SENIOR
COMMUNITY BETTER!  They are hardly serving the middle class of Palo
Alto, and not serving working class folks or others who want to share a lunch



with others for a small donation.
Check it out for yourselves. Go there and see how vacant it is. We can do
better. 
THEY CAN DO BETTER!  Staff is pretty well paid. Let's serve seniors, ALL
seniors.
Sincerely,
Roberta Ahlquist
Co-chair of PA Senior Low-Income House Committee







On Apr 12, 2023, at 1:33 PM, Roberta Ahlquist 
wrote:

 I go to the Avenidas Senior Center nearly daily. It is like a ghost center. 
Avenidas has at least four empty medium sized  rooms for La Comida, four
empty rooms nearly every day. They pay $1/year rent to PA. They need to
step up and bring La Comida back to the Senior Center asap. Folks now stand
in long lines at the First Methodist Church. They must leave. There is not any
place to  go to share  a meal, socialize, but they pick up a tray, and then go
home. No place to socialize, to share ideas, make friends, etc.
AVENIDAS Senior Center on Bryant NEEDS TO SERVE THE SENIOR
COMMUNITY BETTER!  They are hardly serving the middle class of Palo
Alto, and not serving working class folks or others who want to share a lunch
with others for a small donation.
Check it out for yourselves. Go there and see how vacant it is. We can do
better. 
THEY CAN DO BETTER!  Staff is pretty well paid. Let's serve seniors, ALL
seniors.
Sincerely,
Roberta Ahlquist
Co-chair of PA Senior Low-Income House Committee

-- 
Chuck





 
 







I believe the following are the main impediments to safety at the Lincoln Ave/Middlefield Rd intersection:

• Drivers on Lincoln who are trying to cross or turn left onto Middlefield have their view in both directions 
obstructed, sometimes completely, and are forced to “nose” out into traffic before they can proceed. This can 
agitate the driver (as well as ones approaching the intersection on Middlefield), prompting misjudgment and 
abrupt, dangerous action. It also increases the likelihood of a driver failing to notice a nearby bicyclist or 
pedestrian.

• The wide-openness of (that is, the large corner radii at) the intersection “invites” drivers who are making 
right-hand turns there to speed into and through those turns, often only looking left for other vehicles while 
failing to check to their right for pedestrians and bicyclists. At the STOP signs on Lincoln, drivers turning right 
often do so without reaching anything close to a full stop.

• The intersection is obscured – by any combination of trees, parked cars, shadows and darkness – to drivers 
approaching it on Middlefield, which “invites” speeding and inattention.

The good news, I believe, is that all three of these problems can be greatly ameliorated with the same design 
measures that have already been employed only 3 blocks to the south, at Middlefield Rd and Kellogg Ave
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THE NEED FOR SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS AT THE INTERSECTION OF LINCOLN AVE AND MIDDLEFIELD ROAD



Intersection of Lincoln Ave and Middlefield Rd

This aerial view shows the wide-openness (large crossing 
distances and turning radii) of the Lincoln/Middlefield 
intersection.

The following 12 slides depict and discuss the situation 
at the intersection in more detail.

NOTE: Because it was necessary to take most of the 
included photographs during the day and at a time of 
low traffic volume, one must imagine the presence of 
the parked cars, oncoming traffic, daytime shadows, 
nighttime darkness, pedestrians and bicyclists that are 
regular features there.

(NEXT PAGE)
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When stopped at Middlefield, eastbound 
on Lincoln, with the front of the car at the 
stop-line, a driver’s view to the south is 
significantly complicated and obstructed 
by signage, a streetlamp and three large 
trees.

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking South on Middlefield, Eastbound on Lincoln at Stop-Line 
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THE NEED FOR SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS AT THE INTERSECTION OF LINCOLN AVE AND MIDDLEFIELD ROAD



The situation is greatly exacerbated by 
parked cars on Middlefield (a regular 
daytime feature) and shadows cast by the 
sun, on clear days, and streetlamps at 
night.

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking South on Middlefield, Eastbound on Lincoln at Stop-Line 
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The same situation exists with respect to 
the driver’s view to the north . . .

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking North on Middlefield, Eastbound on Lincoln at Stop-Line 
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. . . and is, again, made significantly worse 
by parked vehicles, shadows, etc.

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking North on Middlefield, Eastbound on Lincoln at Stop-Line 
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THE NEED FOR SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS AT THE INTERSECTION OF LINCOLN AVE AND MIDDLEFIELD ROAD



Pulling forward through the crosswalk so 
that the front end of the car is at the 
Middlefield curb line does not greatly 
improve the driver’s view to the north 
when parked vehicles (and shadows) are 
present, as they often are.

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking North on Middlefield, Eastbound on Lincoln at Curb Line 
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Nor does it for the view to the south.

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking South on Middlefield, Eastbound on Lincoln at Curb Line 
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And the same situation exists at the 
intersection for drivers who are travelling 
westbound on Lincoln and looking north 
from the stop line, or . . . 

(NEXT PAGE)

Looking North on Middlefield, Westbound on Lincoln at Stop Line
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Looking North on Middlefield, Westbound on Lincoln at Curb Line

looking north from the curb line, or . . .

(NEXT PAGE)
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Looking South on Middlefield, Westbound on Lincoln at Stop Line

looking south from the stop line, or . . . 

(NEXT PAGE)
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Looking South on Middlefield, Westbound on Lincoln at Curb Line

south from the curb line.

(NEXT PAGE)
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Approaching Lincoln Intersection, Travelling Northbound on Middlefield

Meanwhile, to a driver on Middlefield, the 
intersection at Lincoln is almost 
completely hidden when parked cars are 
present, or at night. 

Even during daytime, when there are no
shadows or parked cars, there is no 
feature to the intersection that makes its 
presence obvious. 

Partially as a result, approaching drivers 
are less likely to regulate their speed and 
be on their guard, making them more 
prone to being startled by, for example, a 
vehicle on Lincoln suddenly moving into 
view. 

(NEXT PAGE)
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Approaching Lincoln Intersection, Travelling Southbound on Middlefield

Even when the intersection’s presence is
clearly indicated, the movement and/or 
position of a vehicle on Lincoln, “nosing” 
into traffic for a clearer view, can disturb 
an approaching driver on Middlefield and 
cause them to react abruptly, and possibly 
dangerously. 

The tentative driver on Lincoln, 
meanwhile, might suddenly, ill-advisedly, 
try to “beat” the approaching vehicle 
across the intersection. 

The lack of safety is present in the 
potential behavior of both drivers and is 
made worse by the tendency in this 
scenario for their attention to be drawn 
completely away from nearby bicyclists 
and pedestrians.

(NEXT PAGE)
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Intersection of Kellogg Ave and Middlefield Rd

Just three blocks to the south, however, at the intersection of 
Kellogg Ave and Middlefield Rd, a different street design creates 
a much safer situation.

Kellogg/Middlefield is only a “T” (that is, 3-way) intersection, 
with a far lower traffic volume on Kellogg than is found on 
Lincoln. However, its principal features – contoured curbs to 
narrow, and sharpen the turning radius at, all entrances to the 
intersection, together with well-marked and brightly painted 
crosswalks – would bring the same safety advantages to the 4-
way Lincoln/Middlefield crossing.

(NEXT PAGE)
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On Kellogg, Looking South on Middlefield from Stop Line

As on Lincoln, a driver on Kellogg must 
pull forward of the stop line in order to 
get a clear view and safely turn onto 
Middlefield, whether looking south . . .  

(NEXT PAGE)
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On Kellogg, Looking North on Middlefield from Stop Line

or north. However, . . . 

(NEXT PAGE)
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On Kellogg, Looking South on Middlefield from Curb Line

thanks to the contoured (sometimes 
referred to as “bulb-out”) curbs, there’s 
no need to “nose” into Middlefield traffic 
to get a clear view to the south . . . 

(NEXT PAGE)
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On Kellogg, Looking North on Middlefield from Curb Line

or north.

And, with the smaller corner radii the 
curbs create, driver’s turning right are 
forced, or at least strongly “encouraged,” 
to do so at lower speed and with greater 
care.

Furthermore, whether on Kellogg . . . 

(NEXT PAGE)
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Driving Southbound on Middlefield Approaching Kellogg

or Middlefield, the narrowed intersection 
entrances, brightly painted crosswalks 
and reflective signage make pedestrians, 
bicyclists and the intersection itself much 
more visible, during day and nighttime, to 
an approaching driver, which likely 
enhances the driver’s overall awareness 
and caution.

(NEXT PAGE)
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THE NEED FOR SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS AT THE INTERSECTION OF LINCOLN AVE AND MIDDLEFIELD ROAD

Summarizing . . .

• There is a longstanding and ongoing history of accidents and near-misses at the intersection of Lincoln Ave and 
Middlefield Rd

• The volume of traffic regularly seen at the intersection, including many young bicyclists and pedestrians, and its 
location at the edge of an elementary school, make it even more urgent that meaningful safety improvements be 
made there rapidly

• I believe there are three main factors contributing to the lack of safety at Lincoln and Middlefield:

• The poor visibility afforded to drivers on Lincoln attempting to cross or turn left onto Middlefield forcing 
them to “nose” out into traffic

• The wide-openness of the intersection, which “invites” drivers making right hand turns there to do so 
without proper slowing or caution

• The relative obscurity of the intersection to drivers on Middlefield, which “invites” them to be less attentive 
to their speed and surroundings as they approach it

• I further believe that by implementing the same critical design features used at the intersection of Kellogg Ave and 
Middlefield Rd, only 3 blocks to the south, safety at Lincoln and Middlefield would be vastly improved



From: Aram James
To: Julie Lythcott-Haims; Council, City; Josh Becker; Assemblymember.Berman@assembly.ca.gov; Sean Allen;

Jethroe Moore; Shikada, Ed; Joe Simitian; Cindy Chavez; Human Relations Commission; Planning Commission;
Stump, Molly

Subject: San Jose housing project to shelter hundreds - San José Spotlight
Date: Friday, April 14, 2023 9:20:58 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

https://sanjosespotlight.com/san-jose-breaks-ground-on-prefabricated-homeless-transitional-interim-housing/

Sent from my iPhone



From: Aram James
To: Julie Lythcott-Haims; Greg Tanaka; Planning Commission
Subject: Stop me if you’ve seen this building before
Date: Sunday, April 16, 2023 12:19:22 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

I saw this The Mercury News e-edition article on the The Mercury News e-edition app and thought you’d be
interested.

Stop me if you’ve seen this building before
https://edition.pagesuite.com/popovers/dynamic_article_popover.aspx?guid=1da744f8-8c7c-4b27-85e1-
12ea3582d936&appcode=SAN252&eguid=69646c40-30f6-4aa7-b04b-e0fe7f12457f&pnum=2#

For more great content like this subscribe to the The Mercury News e-edition app here:

Sent from my iPhone



From: Aram James
To: Sean Allen; ladoris cordell; Jethroe Moore; Council, City; Binder, Andrew; Reifschneider, James; Wagner, April;

Perron, Zachary; Human Relations Commission; Michael Gennaco; Foley, Michael; Josh Becker;
Assemblymember.Berman@assembly.ca.gov; Joe Simitian; Javier Ortega; Cindy Chavez; Jeff Rosen; Shikada, Ed;
Rebecca Eisenberg; chuck jagoda; Shana Segal; Jay Boyarsky; Enberg, Nicholas; Angie Evans; Cecilia Taylor;
Planning Commission

Subject: The wheels are falling of law enforcement across this country-the lies and the racism just keep coming
Date: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 4:57:40 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

https://amp.cnn.com/cnn/2023/04/18/us/mccurtain-county-oklahoma-officials-recording/index.html

Sent from my iPhone























From: Aram James
To: Julie Lythcott-Haims; Greg Tanaka; Council, City; Lait, Jonathan; Planning Commission
Subject: Snider: Relocatable homes can solve homelessness in Santa Clara County - and California - San José Spotlight
Date: Saturday, April 22, 2023 9:36:50 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

https://sanjosespotlight.com/snider-relocatable-homes-can-solve-homelessness-in-santa-clara-county-and-california/

Sent from my iPhone





Regards,
Joe Garofalo

-- 
Doria Summa



From: Aram James
To: Julie Lythcott-Haims; Lait, Jonathan; Planning Commission; Jethroe Moore; Sean Allen; Council, City; Human

Relations Commission; Joe Simitian; Greg Tanaka
Subject: - South Bay land trust steps up for families
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 8:51:14 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.
________________________________

I saw this The Mercury News e-edition article on the The Mercury News e-edition app and thought you’d be
interested.

South Bay land trust steps up for families
https://edition.pagesuite.com/popovers/dynamic_article_popover.aspx?guid=0d744547-725e-40fc-a530-
a837871f693c&appcode=SAN252&eguid=c19190af-a31d-4061-81ce-1e7b1c86354d&pnum=34#

For more great content like this subscribe to the The Mercury News e-edition app here:

Sent from my iPhone






